

Train Whistle Cessation in Town of Aurora, Township of King and City of Markham

On September 28, 2023 Regional Council made the following decision:

- Council authorize whistle cessation at three at-grade road/rail crossings; one on St. John's Sideroad in the Town of Aurora, and two in the Township of King on Dufferin Street and 15th Sideroad, in accordance with the Region's Anti-Whistling Warrant Criteria Policy and the *Railway Safety Act, R.S.C., 1985, c.32*.
- 2. Council authorize the Commissioner of Public Works to execute the required supporting Memoranda of Understanding and Indemnity Agreements.
- 3. The Regional Clerk circulate this report to the Clerks of the Town of Aurora, Township of King and City of Markham, Transport Canada, Metrolinx, and Chief of York Regional Police.